

## memorandum

DATE:

September 10, 2018

TO:

Mayor and Members of Council

FROM:

Nick Spensieri

**Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services** 

RE:

Committee of the Whole, September 17, 2018

Report No. 27, Item 31

SMART CITY ADVISORY TASK FORCE UPDATE AND RECOMMENDATIONS

## <u>Purpose</u>

To provide Council with information regarding the referenced transmittal report from the Vaughan Metropolitan Centre Sub-Committee meeting of June 12, 2018.

## Background

The Smart City Advisory Task Force completed its objective primarily being "to provide advice to Council and the City Administration, including high-level political and community perspectives into the development of a Smart City Initiative, and to endorse Smart City technologies for Council's ultimate consideration".

The report of the Smart City Advisory Task Force was considered at the Vaughan Metropolitan Centre (VMC) Sub-Committee meeting of June 12, 2018. The report contains an update, its Findings Report and recommendations, which ultimately require Council's consideration. The Smart City Advisory Task Force is a Sub-Committee of the VMC Sub-Committee and in accordance with its Terms of Reference reports directly to the VMC Sub-Committee. Any report requiring Council consideration must first be submitted to the VMC Sub-Committee for their consideration.

As the VMC Sub-Committee reports to Committee of the Whole, it is forwarding the Smart City Advisory Task Force report and recommendations to its meeting of September 17, 2018, for consideration.

Nick Spensieri

Deputy City Manager, Corporate Services